
Third Judicial Circuit of Michigan  

Adult Mental Health Court  

Request for Proposals for Mental Health and Case Management Services  

 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 

TO RFP QUESTIONS 

 

1. How many people are projected to serve?  
 
25-35 for the time period May 2021 through September 30, 2021.  
 
  

2. What is funding formula/available funding for this initiative?   
 
Please reference the Michigan Mental Health Court Grant Program 
(MMHCGP) Treatment/Service Rates attached to the RFP for payment 
information under the Contract. The successful Proposer will be able to also 
seek direct reimbursement for staff time spent attending court staffing 
meeting and Status Review Hearings.  It is anticipated that 2 to 4  hours per 
month/ per staff will be required to attend court staffing meeting and Status 
Review Hearings. 

  
3. Where is the funding coming from for this initiative?  

 
The Mental Health Treatment Court Program is funded through the State 
Court Administrative Office (SCAO). 
 

4. Is there a flexible start date or is May 1st the absolute start date?  
 
This is flexible; however we would like to have the contract completed no 
later than  
May 17, 2021. 
 

5. What was population served last year (any prior staffing used for this 
population)?  



 
There were 33 participants in programming in 2020. 
 

6. How many awards are you planning to make?  
 
The Court reserves the right to withdraw this RFP or to award contracts to 
any number of qualified Proposers. 

7. How many people are projected to serve?  
 
25-35 for the time period May 2021 through September 30, 2021.  
 
  

8. Do bidders have to provide all of the services outlined in the Scope of 
Services?   
 
Yes. 
 
 

9. Does the Third Circuit have an electronic system that can interphase with an 
Electronic Health Record (EHR) to enable uploading and/or downloading of 
documents between the provider and the Court? 

 
The Court does not have an EHR interphase system.  

 


